Capel St Mary Parish Council
Only your protests

will stop Babergh
 from dumping

550 more houses

on our village
Neighbourhood Plan Update
The threat from Babergh planners
The Lockdown prevented a public consultation of our Neighbourhood Plan in March or April. Since then, in the complicated manner in which Neighbourhood Plans are examined, ours is not likely to be approved by an Examiner because we have far fewer houses in it than the Babergh and Mid Suffolk emerging Joint Local Plan for new dwellings over the period 2018 - 2036. Recently the Examiner for the village of Woolpit's plan rejected their plan for this reason. 
Our plan is for dwellings for local needs. Babergh’s includes 792 new dwellings of which 550 are for the proposed Red Lane development. This huge total is in addition to developments already approved. This number would increase the size of Capel St Mary by 67 per cent.
Planners have allocated for Capel St Mary 10 per cent of Babergh District Council housing target for 2018-36,. But Capel St Mary has only three per cent of the population.
Of the 26 Neighbourhood Plan areas, Capel St Mary has been allocated the highest number of dwellings, even more than Hadleigh, which is much larger and has a much better infrastructure.
The Parish Council believes that the Joint Local Plan is going to Babergh District Council for approval at the July meeting.

If you are unhappy with a 550 more dwellings being built in Capel St Mary you can object by writing by 30 June to the Chief Executive, Arthur Charvonia, Babergh District Council, Endeavour House, 8 Russell Road, Ipswich  IP12BX or email….Arthur.charvonia@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk 
To save our village, please do so
